
MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 

BETWEEN THE 

UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE 

AND THE 

AMERICAN POSTAL WORKERS UNION, AFL-CIO 

Re: REMOTE ENCODING CENTER - 2011 INTERIM HOLIDAY STAFFING 

The parties agree to the following interim terms to staff the Remote Encoding 
Centers (REC) for the 2011 holiday period . 

1. The interim holiday period will be from December 3, 2011 to December 
30, 2011 . 

2. The Postal Service will hire qualified and available applicants in 
eCareer as Postal Support Employees (PSE) 

3. The Salt Lake City REC will employ no more than one hundred (100) 
interim PSEs. 

4. The Wichita REC will employ no more than thirty (30) interim PSEs. 
5. These interim PSEs will be separated at the end of the thirty (30) day 

period . 
6. The REC Manager will provide the local APWU president with a listing 

of the interim PSEs hired and a list when they are separated. 
7. This agreement is solely for the 2011 holiday season at the two 

Remote Encoding Centers. 

This agreement is non-precedential and without prejudice to either party's 
position in future applications. 

Patrick M. Devine 
A/Manager 
Contract Administration (APWU) 
United States Postal Service 
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Director 
Clerk Craft Division 
American Postal Workers Union 


